Sunday 29th March 2020.

Dear Parents,

I would like to thank everyone associated with the British School Al Rams for all your time and effort after one week of distance learning. These are difficult times and we are all striving to provide an educational platform for our pupils during the enforced school closures. The startup phase of distance learning has had many problems, but I feel we have made huge strides in just one week to find the right balance of the amount of work set and how it is presented for your children. Our teachers have been working continuously over the last few weeks to provide quality online learning experiences for our pupils, we realise that we are asking pupils to be more independent with their learning and the teacher input is far less than pupils would receive if we were in the normal classroom setting. We are also grateful for your support with online learning as we move to establish strong online learning routines.

We have also listened to feedback from pupils, parents and staff and have now adjusted our timetables to allow more flexibility for pupils to complete their tasks and we will be reducing the workload set each day so that it is less overwhelming. We are trying to include video or audio instructions at the start of every lesson so that pupils have a clear understanding of expectations. As always we ask for your patience as teachers come to terms with new technology and a new way of teaching, we have had technical issues for some teachers and we are trying to solve them so that we can provide the best possible support for your children.

Distance learning does require a resilient commitment from all of us. To help establish this, please ensure, if possible, these three things are in place at home for supporting student learning:

- 1. Ensure your home has a reliable and stable Internet connection. Etisalat are offering support for students in cooperation with the MOE.
- 2. Provide a quiet, uninterrupted and consistent space to learn.
- 3. Try to establish a daily routine, more or less aligned to a normal school day.

Again, we appreciate your support and involvement in getting distance learning underway during this challenging time. Children should be given the chance to talk about their concerns and the changes going on around them. Do try to balance their daily lives, online/offline, doing physical exercise and relaxing.

If needed, the Academic Counsellor, Ms Tamar Abou Samra is available: tamar.abousamra@rakacademy.org

Finally, I would like to finish by saying please stay home and stay safe and we hope we will return to school sooner rather than later.

Kind regards Andrew Lewis

Head of school

Andrew Lewis

السادة أولياء الأمور الأعزاء،

أود في البداية أن أشكركم لجهودكم المبذولة مع المدرسة البريطانية بالرمس بعد مضي أول أسبوع من التعلم عن بعد ، وأنا أعلم أنكم قد مررتم بأوقات صعبة.

ولكن كما تعلمون فنحن نحاول جاهدين إيجاد طريقة مثلى للتعلم عن بعد بسبب الاغلاق الجبري للمدارس ، فبدأ أول أسبوع بالعديد من المشاكل والتحديات ثم تبعها خطوات إيجابية لتحقيق توازن في كمية العمل المقدم للطالب وكيفية إعطائه لهم.

حيث قام المعلمون خلال الأسابيع الماضية بالعمل على توفير تجارب تعليمية عالية الجودة من خلال شبكة الإنترنت. ولأننا ندرك ما طلبناه من التلاميذ في الاعتماد على أنفسهم فقد قمنا بتقليل الأعباء عليهم في تعلمهم عن بعد نظراً لاختلاف طريقة التعلم داخل الصف. ونحن أيضاً نشكر جهودكم في دعم أطفالكم من خلال التعلم عن بعد حيث نقوم بعمل روتين يومي لهم يضمن عملية التعلم كما كان سابقاً.

كما قمنا أيضاً بالاستماع إلى آرائكم وآراء جميع الموظفين حتى نستطيع توفير أفضل ما لدينا ،ولذلك تم تغيير الجدول ليكون أكثر مرونة لإنجاز المهام المطلوبة منهم حيث سيتم التقليل من كم الأعمال المطلوب إنجازها وسيتضمن عدد من المقاطع المرئية أوالصوتية ليكون لديهم فهم واضح للدروس المتوقعة.

وكما هو الحال دائما نطلب تفهم الأمر حيث بدأ المعلمون الفصل الدراسي هذا العام بشكل مختلف عما سبق وذلك من خلال تكنولوجيا جديدة للتعلم .

هناك بعض المعلمين لديهم مشاكل تقنية ونحن نحاول حل جميعها وذلك لضمان أفضل وسائل الدعم لكل التلاميذ.

إن التعلم عن بعد يتطلب التزاما منا جميعاً لذلك يرجى التأكد من أن الأمور التالية متاحة في المنزل لضمان عملية التعلم:

- 1. وجود شبكة إنترنت بالمنزل (تقدم شركة إتصالات دعم بالتعاون مع وزارة التربية والتعليم)
 - 2. ضمان مكان هادئ ومستقر لاستمرار عملية التعلم
- 3. الحرص على إنشاء روتين يومي كأنه يوم دراسي عادي سواء كان أقل أو أكثر من المعتاد

ومرة أخرى أود أن أشيد بجهودكم لدعم عملية التعلم عن بعد في هذا الوقت الصعب ،و يجب أن نعطي الفرصة لأبنائنا في التحدث عما يشغلهم من التغييرات التي طرأت عليهم واتاحة الفرصة لعمل توازن بين العمل على الانترنت وايجاد الوقت لممارسة الرياضة والاسترخاء.

واذا لزم الأمر هناك السيدة تامار أبو سمرة الاخصائية الاجتماعية للتحدث معها في أي وقت من خلال البريد الاليكتروني tamar.abousamra@rakacademy.org

وأخيراً أرجو منكم الالتزام داخل منازلكم آمنين حتى نرجع قريباً إلى المدرسة

أطيب تمنياتي بالتوفيق،

أندرو لويس

Andrew Lewis

مدير المدرسة